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Black History Month began this past Saturday, 

February 1st, and ends on Saturday, February 29th. 

Below is a brief history of this celebration: 

 
Black History Month is an annual 

celebration of achievements by 

African Americans and a time for 

recognizing the central role of 

blacks in U.S. history. Also known 

as African American History 

Month, the event grew out of 

“Negro History Week,” the 

brainchild of noted historian 

Carter G. Woodson and other 

prominent African Americans. 

Since 1976, every U.S. president 

has officially designated the 

month of February as Black History 

Month. Other countries around the world, including Canada and the United 

Kingdom, also devote a month to celebrating black history. 

Origins of Black History Month 

The story of Black History Month begins in 1915, half a century after 

the Thirteenth Amendment abolished slavery in the United States. 

That September, the Harvard-trained historian Carter G. Woodson and the 

prominent minister Jesse E. Moorland founded the Association for the Study of 
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Negro Life and History (ASNLH), an organization dedicated to researching 

and promoting achievements by black Americans and other peoples of 

African descent. 

Known today as the Association for the Study of African American Life and 

History (ASALH), the group sponsored a national Negro History week in 1926, 

choosing the second week of February to coincide with the birthdays 

of Abraham Lincoln and Frederick Douglass. The event inspired schools and 

communities nationwide to 

organize local celebrations, 

establish history clubs and host 

performances and lectures.  

Did you know? The NAACP was founded 

on February 12, 1909, the centennial 

anniversary of the birth of Abraham 

Lincoln. 

In the decades that followed, 

mayors of cities across the country 

began issuing yearly proclamations 

recognizing Negro History Week. By 

the late 1960s, thanks in part to the civil rights movement and a growing 

awareness of black identity, Negro History Week had evolved into Black 

History Month on many college campuses. 

President Gerald Ford officially recognized Black History Month in 1976, calling 

upon the public to “seize the opportunity to honor the too-often neglected 

accomplishments of black Americans in every area of endeavor throughout 

our history.” 

Source: History.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.history.com/topics/us-presidents/abraham-lincoln
https://www.history.com/topics/black-history/frederick-douglass
https://www.history.com/topics/black-history/civil-rights-movement
https://www.history.com/topics/us-presidents/gerald-r-ford


 

 

 

 
 

 

 Progress reports will be mailed out on February 24th. 

 Midwinter recess begins on February 17th and ends on February 21st. There will be no 

school during this recess. Classes resume on Monday, February 24th.  

 On February 13 COSA will sponsor “Love Lane” 

meals for $3 per student and $5 for two. 

 Black Solidarity Day will take place on February 

10th.  

 On Friday, February 7th, our seniors will attend a 

trip to see the movie Mercy as part of a grant of 

100 tickets donated to the school. Senior trip.  

 Our annual Black History Month show will take 

place on February 28th from 5 to 6 pm. 

 On February 14 COSA will conduct 

our “No One Eats Alone” activity as part 

of Respect for All week. Students will 

engage in several activities to build 

awareness of bullying and its negative 

impact on others.  

 Senior group pictures in March at 

Times Square red steps.  

 Prom will take place on June 5th at 

Terrace on the Park. The theme for prom 

will be, “A Night in Paris.”  

 Graduation will take place at Stuyvesant H.S. on June 

26th from 5 to 7 pm. Rehearsal will take place on June 

24th from 1 to 3 pm and on June 25th from 11-2 pm.  

 We will have our next monthly School Leadership 

Team (SLT) (4:30 pm) and Parent Association (PA) (5:30 

pm) meeting on Monday, March 2nd. We look forward 

to seeing you there. The following are the future dates 

for SLT and PTA meetings: 4/6, 5/4, and 6/1.  

 Reminder: We have parental engagement time on 

Tuesday after school. This mean that the school has 

set aside time after school for parents to meet with 

teachers to discuss the academic progress of the 

child. Simply email or call the Parent Coordinator or the guidance counselor in order to 

schedule a meeting. 

 

 

Announcements 

From the Desk of the  

Parent Coordinator 

Ms. Bernabel 

ABernabel@schools.nyc.gov  

Tel #646-265-5169 

 

mailto:ABernabel@schools.nyc.gov


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

A message from Ms. DeGregorio: 

 
The JKO community would like to congratulate Smash Arts Productions students Dalilah Burgos, 

Melanie Franco, Emily Hernandez, Alba Monrobert and Cameron Rice for their powerful 

performances at last night’s #HealMeToo Festival. The evening was sponsored by the Mayor’s Office 

to End Gender Based Violence. Your original poetry and monologues from “Skin” & “Now That We’re 

Men” moved the audience and provided a spectrum of how abuse & violence permeates our 

culture. We are so proud of your artistry, passion & commitment to use your talents to speak out on 

these important issues. Congratulations! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
As part of a community building activity, on Monday, February 3, the PTA and 

Ms. Bernabel (Parent Coordinator) spearheaded a Paint & Sip activity where 

students, parents, and staff learned how to paint a peacock while they sipped 

orange juice. This was a HUGE success!!! Below are some pictures of this event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


